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Birkdale North School by-election update 12th November 2021 
  

Kia ora tātou 

  

The Ministry of Education have provided us with new by-election dates, as follows: 

  

Close of supplementary roll - 24th November 

Close of nominations - 26th November 

Voting papers issued by - 1st December 

Election day - 29th December 

Accept postal votes - 3rd January 

Count votes - 4th January 

Take office - 5th January 

  

So, that provides our community with 2 weeks notice until the close of nominations, at noon 

on Friday 26th November. 

  

Also, due to the effects of lockdown and the delayed election process, a new returning officer 

has been appointed. The new returning officer is Marion and the board would like to thank 

her for offering to help complete our by-election process. Furthermore, a big thank you to 

Saskia for all of her work in setting up the by-election and getting us started. Ngā mihi ki a 

kōrua. 

  

Marion will provide an update to our school community on the 26th November. 

  

Mauri ora ki a tātou katoa 

Birkdale North School Board 

 

 

Election announcement 11th November 2021 
Kia ora koutou. 

  

The school has just been informed that the election processes for the Auckland area have 

resumed and that nominations close at noon on Friday the 12th of November (tomorrow). 

  

We were told that we would have 2.5 weeks notice once we reached level 2. However, that 

never eventuated and now we've been given little notice. 

  

The school is seeking a two week extension to give our community the chance to get their 

nominations in with a reasonable notice regarding the deadline. This may or may not be 

granted, so please get your nominations in if you are keen to help govern our school. 

  

Currently, we have one nomination, for two vacancies. 

  

We will keep you informed on any outcomes. 

  

Ngā mihi mahana 

Birkdale North School Board 



  
UPDATE: PARENT BY-ELECTION 

Important message from the Returning officer - Friday 27th August 2021: 

Due to the current lockdown, the Ministry of Education has decided to put a pause on all elections.  

This includes the acceptance of nominations.  

If you do send in nominations these will be received and filed, however, we will not be able to accept 

them until the election process resumes. 

If there are any questions, please contact Saskia Vosper via email on svreturningofficer@gmail.com 


